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CCC determines that such action would 
not adversely affect the local economy 
of the county and that operators in the 
county are having difficulties com-
plying with conservation plans imple-
mented under part 12 of this title. 

(c) These restrictions on participa-
tion shall be in addition to any other 
restriction imposed by law. 

§ 1410.5 Eligible persons. 

(a) In order to be eligible to enter 
into a CRP contract in accordance with 
this part, a person must be an owner, 
operator, or tenant of eligible land and: 

(1) If an operator of eligible land, 
seeking to participate without the 
owner, must have operated such land 
for at least 12 months prior to the close 
of the applicable signup period and 
must provide satisfactory evidence 
that such operator will be in control of 
such eligible land for the full term of 
the CRP contract period; 

(2) If an owner of eligible land, must 
have owned such land for at least 12 
months prior to the close of the appli-
cable signup period, unless: 

(i) The new owner acquired such land 
by will or succession as a result of the 
death of the previous owner; 

(ii) The only ownership change in the 
12-month period occurred due to fore-
closure on the land and the owner of 
the land, immediately before the fore-
closure, exercises a timely right of re-
demption from the mortgage holder in 
accordance with State law; or 

(iii) As determined by the Deputy Ad-
ministrator, the circumstances of the 
acquisition are such that present ade-
quate assurance that the new owner of 
such eligible land did not acquire such 
land for the purpose of placing it in the 
CRP; or 

(3) If a tenant, the tenant is a partici-
pant with an eligible owner or oper-
ator. 

(b) Notwithstanding paragraph (a) of 
this section, under continuous signup 
provisions authorized by § 1410.30, an 
otherwise eligible person must have 
owned or operated, as appropriate, the 
eligible land for at least 12 months be-
fore submitting the offer. 

§ 1410.6 Eligible land. 

(a) In order to be eligible to be placed 
in the CRP, land must be one of the fol-
lowing: 

(1) Cropland that is subject to a con-
servation plan and has been annually 
planted or considered planted, as de-
fined in § 1410.2, to an agricultural com-
modity in 4 of the 6 crop years from 
1996 through 2001, as determined by the 
Deputy Administrator, provided fur-
ther that field margins that are inci-
dental to the planting of crops may 
also be considered qualifying cropland 
to the extent determined appropriate 
by the Deputy Administrator; and is 
physically and legally capable of being 
planted in a normal manner to an agri-
cultural commodity, as determined by 
the Deputy Administrator; or 

(2) Marginal pasture land, as deter-
mined by the Deputy Administrator, 
that: 

(i) Is enrolled in the crop year or has 
been enrolled during any of the 2 years 
preceding the crop year in the WBP; 
and 

(A) The WBP contract of the owner 
or operator of the cropland expired or 
will expire in calendar year 2000, 2001, 
or 2002; and 

(B) The acreage is not classified as 
naturally occurring type 3 through 7 
wetlands, as determined by the Deputy 
Administrator, regardless of whether 
the acreage is or is not protected by a 
Federal agency easement or mortgage 
restriction (types 3 through 7 wetlands 
that are normally artificially flooded 
shall not be precluded from eligibility), 
and; 

(C) Enrollment in CRP would en-
hance the environmental benefits of 
the site, as determined by Deputy Ad-
ministrator; or 

(ii) Is determined to be suitable for 
use as a riparian buffer or is made eli-
gible in a CREP for similar water qual-
ity purposes as determined by the Dep-
uty Administrator. A field or portion 
of a field of marginal pasture land may 
be considered to be suitable for use as 
a riparian buffer only if, as determined 
CCC, it: 

(A) Is located adjacent to permanent 
stream corridors excluding corridors 
that are considered gullies or sod wa-
terways; and 
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